EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP CONSERVANCY BOARD MEETING JULY 12, 2017

The East Goshen Township Conservancy Board held a regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, July 12, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. In attendance were: Chairman Sandy Snyder, Erich Meyer, Andy Tyler, John Scheidt, and Patti Brown. Also in attendance was Mike Lynch, Township Supervisor.

Call to Order

Sandy called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence

Sandy led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance and then asked for a moment of silence to remember those who serve in our military and our first responders.

Minutes

The minutes of the June 14, 2017 meeting were approved.

Old Business

Spring Planting in Marydell – Mike Lynch told the Board members that, on July 11, 2017, the Board of Supervisors approved the National Lands Trust proposal for the pond study on 6 ponds in East Goshen Township (including the Marydell Pond) and the quote was just under \$20,000. He discussed the outline of the NLT timeline of when they would get certain items done. The Conservancy Board discussed the pros of having the NLT on this project and that the NLT is very well educated in pond restoration and wetlands. The Board discussed getting the original plans to see what the builders had originally planned to use the basin in Marydell for (stormwater retention, run-off control, etc.).

Mike showed the Board members a video he took of the Stroud Preserve and the conversion that NLT had performed to transform the pond into a wetland. The Board discussed more issues relating to Marydell.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Patti moved to adjourn the meeting. Erich seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 p.m. The next meeting will be August 9, 2017 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra Snyder Chairman

CB 7-12-17 final 1